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We are happy to share Sacro Speco with 
you and want to make sure you don’t miss 
an issue!  If you need to update your 
contact information or are receiving 
multiple copies of the newsletter, 
contact jlesanche@osbchicago.org or 
773.764.2413 x371. If you know some-
one who is not receiving the newsletter 
who would like to be included in a future 
mailing, please encourage them to contact 
us with their current name and address.  
Thank you and enjoy this issue!

Sacro Speco is a publication of  the Benedictine Sisters of  Chicago

We are Benedictine women called to seek God in prayer and community, 
serving where there is need. Sacro Speco is a biannual publication of the 
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago for oblates, alumnae, and friends of the com-
munity.  

St. Scholastica Monastery
7430 N. Ridge Blvd.
Chicago, IL 60645
773.764.2413
Website: osbchicago.org
Twitter: /OSBChicago
Facebook: /BenedictineSistersofChicago
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Sister Judith Murphy, OSB
Prioress

Letters From You
NOTE OF GRATITUDE

St. Scholastica was such an amazing place to become a young 
woman. Thank you so much for all the love and work you 
invested in us. May God continue to bless you and the teachers 
you served with. 

    -Tikva Frantz
     St. Scholastica Academy, Chicago, ’02

SHARE YOUR THOUGHTS

If you have a letter you would like to share here, contact: 
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
Attn: Sacro Speco Newsletter
7430 N. Ridge Blvd.
Chicago, IL 60645
Or email nsotelo@osbchicago.org with subject line “For Sacro 
Speco Letters.” We will publish letters as space permits.
 

Dear Friends, 

Greetings to you in this new year! As we put together this 
magazine issue, we reflected on the theme of “hope.” Hope is 
a gift we have as humans to see beyond what is in front of us. 
It lights up our hearts and tells us, “carry on.” Hope encourages 
us to become the people God has called us to be.

For me, the best way to cultivate hope is to pray. It helps me 
to feel centered in God and reminded that God will help me 
through whatever challenges I am facing. As I read scripture, I 
am also encouraged: “And now, O Lord, what do I wait for? My 
hope is in you” (Psalm 39:7). Indeed, it is. 

As you read through this magazine’s pages, I pray you will feel 
inspired, as I do, by reading the stories of our Benedictine 
family of Sisters, Oblates, alumnae, and friends. Make sure to 
read Oblate Kevin Chears’ beautiful reflection on St. Benedict’s 
practical and hopeful advice for living spirituality in our 
everyday lives. 

May you have a joyful winter season, rooted in God who gives 
each of us the hope we need. 

In peace,

Judith Murphy, OSB
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Letter from the Prioress



At the 2016 American Benedictine Academy convention 
that took place this summer, Sister Susan Quaintance 

completed her two-year term as President of the 
organization. Congratulations, Sister Susan! The next 
convention will take place in July 2018. For more 
information about the convention or the organization’s 
work to promote Benedictine scholarship and spirituality, 
visit www.americanbenedictine.org. 

Sister Patricia Crowley traveled to Rome in September for 
Communio Internationalis Benedictinarum, an inter-

national meeting of Benedictine Sisters from around the 
globe. While there, Sister Patricia had the opportunity to 
greet the newly elected Abbot Primate of the worldwide 
Benedictine order, Abbot Gregory Polan of Conception 
Abbey in Missouri. She also participated in a meeting of 
Benedictine representatives with Pope Francis.  In October, 
she traveled to Erie, PA for the Monastic Interreligious 
Dialogue Board meeting that brings together Catholic 
monastic religious women and men. Also attending was an 
advisory board comprised of thought leaders in 
monasticism, including from other traditions such as 
Buddhism.

A Nun’s Life is an online ministry that promotes the life 
of women religious today. They are celebrating their 

10th year of ministry and decided to celebrate with a road-
trip between Ohio and California, stopping at communities 
of Sisters along the way. Thanks to Sister Belinda Monahan 
who coordinated their visit from October 15-17, we had the 
honor of hosting them for their Chicago stop. To learn more 
about A Nun’s Life, visit their website at www.anunslife.org.

The monastery was selected to participate in the 
Chicago Architectural Foundation’s “Open House 

Chicago.” It is a two-day event during which selected 
buildings throughout the city are open to the public. Sister 
Benita Coffey and Sister Mary Melady coordinated the day, 
along with the volunteer help of many Oblates and other 
Sisters. We had more than 500 visitors to St. Scholastica 
Chapel over the weekend of October 15th-16th. If you 
haven’t been to the monastery’s chapel in a while, we have 
daily prayer and Sunday Mass open to the public. Please 
call Sister Judith Murphy at 773.764.2413 x230 to learn 
more about days and times.

Sister Ann Sharp was featured on the website of the 
Viatorians, a religious order of men. Her brother, 

William Sharp, joined the Viatorian community in 1938. 
Within a year, he passed away from tuberculosis. Before he 
died, he was able to make his final vows to become a 
Viatorian brother. Sister Ann, who had entered the 
Benedictine Sisters, made her first vows just one week 
before he passed away. To read the beautiful story of these 
two siblings who answered their call to God, visit www.
viatorians.com/long-lost-viatorian-brother-discovered

Sisters and donors gathered for the annual Liturgy of 
Thanksgiving on Sunday, November 20, 2016. Before 

Mass, Prioress Judith Murphy blessed the keys of the mon-
astery’s new handicap accessible van. Thanks to the gener-
osity of many donors, the Sisters were able to purchase the 
van that Sister Jane Smith uses to drive Sisters to the doctor 
and other appointments.

Monastery News

Sister Karen Bland (left) was 
featured in the national Sister To All 
campaign that took place during the 
month of September. Sister Karen 
works with people who are 
experiencing homelessness or in 
need of supportive services through 
her role as Executive Director of 
Grand Valley Catholic Outreach. 
To learn more about Sister Karen 
and the Sister To All campaign, visit 
www.SisterToAll.org.
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{A Sister Story} 
Sister Vivan Ivantic, OSB

A t 103 years old, Sister Vivian Ivantic, OSB, 
remains committed to serving where there is 
need. 

     When asked what drew her to the 
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago, Sister 
Vivian Ivantic enthusiastically recalls 
her first grade teacher, Sister Adelaide. 
“There were well over 50 students in 
the classroom, and Sister Adelaide was 
a wonderful, hard-working teacher. I 
wanted to be like her. I never gave up 
wanting to be a Sister.”
    In 1932 -- a year after she finished 
high school -- Sister Vivian entered the 
Benedictines, “a community I love.” She 
notes, “We are called to serve where 
there is need, and all the Sisters have 
tried to answer that call with their 
lives.”
     It’s been over 80 years since she 
entered the order. She made her first 
profession in 1934. Sister Vivian has 
consistently met the call to serve where 
there is need. She taught both elemen-
tary and high school students in Arizona, Colorado, and 
Illinois. She also served as a librarian in both Chicago, 
Illinois, and in Colorado. “I always did my best in caring for 
and educating the children.”
     In 1977, Sister Vivian was called to become the archivist 

for the order. “For me,” Sister notes, “one of the greatest 
joys in being the archivist was interviewing the older Sisters. 
I learned who they were, where they came from, and what 

they did in community in the past. But 
more importantly, I discovered these 
women’s dedication to this particular 
life defines not just who we were, but 
who we still are in terms of our com-
mitment to helping all God’s children.”
     Sister Vivian remains faithful to 
serving God’s people where there is 
need. Sister now lives a life of quiet 
prayer for the world, for the many 
sufferings people face from natural 
disasters or at the hands of others, and 
for peace. 
     When asked to offer a “pearl of 
wisdom” that she’d like to share with 
others, Sister Vivian tenderly 
expressed, “It’s so important for us to 
remember that we are God’s children. 
God made all of us. And we need to 
love each other.”
    

This article is reprinted with permission from SOAR! Spot-
light www.soar-usa.org. In 2016, the Benedictine Sisters of 
Chicago received a SOAR! grant to purchase furniture and 
physical therapy equipment for the Sisters in the infirmary. 

“It is so 
important for us 

to remember 
that we are 

God’s children.”
-Sister Vivian



K ate Zilla, an Associate Professor at National Louis 
University, felt God calling her to something 
deeper. Already she was an active member of her 

parish and part of an online community of lay associates, 
but she wanted to explore Benedictine spirituality “closer to 
home, in an in-person community,” she said. “Being in 
community is essential to me in further exploring my faith.”  
     So Kate, along with four other men and women ranging 
in age from 27 to 71, declared her intention to become 
an Oblate Candidate at a ceremony held at St. Scholastica 
Chapel on Sunday, September 18th. Joining her in this 
commitment were Rachel Peterson, Benedict Hane, Brooke 
Johnson, and Dan Raven.
     Oblates are lay women and men who, like Sisters, are 
committed to following the Benedictine path in prayer and 
work. While Sisters live in community with one another, 
Oblates are single or married persons who live in their own 
homes but come together in community on a monthly 
basis. 
     Each of the five people who made their commitment 
in September felt drawn to become an Oblate for various 
reasons. Dan Raven, a retired public school teacher and 
massage therapist, mentions his many contacts with 
the Benedictine Sisters over the years, including when 
he created the labyrinth at the monastery property. He 

remembers the warm words from Sister Jane, “However 
you pray, you are welcome here. This is a place of prayer.”  
Recently, after receiving encouragement from some Sisters, 
he says, “I decided to dig deeper.” He enrolled with Sister 
Joan Hentges to start the Oblate journey. He remarks, 
“Considering and studying to be an Oblate has strengthened 
my core spiritual beliefs.”
     Brooke Johnson had never met the Benedictine Sisters 
before. Brooke is a mother who notes that she felt drawn 
to become a Benedictine Oblate through a friend’s 
recommendation. She began her search on the internet 
where she found St. Scholastica monastery’s website and 
reached out to one of the Sisters. As a Quaker, she says 
she loves the “simplicity of worship” she has found in 
Benedictine spirituality.  
     “My late Father was an Oblate with another monastery,” 
recalls Benedict Hane, “which probably put the term 
‘Oblate’ on my radar from a young age.” Benedict says 
that he has had a long interest in trying to apply monastic 
principles to his daily life. He notes that he started “from an 
admittedly beginner’s interest in Buddhism as a teenager” 
but also had connections with Benedictine monks and more 
recently tried to practice the Benedictine Rule during the 
course of his day job creating continuing medical education 
as an Editor and Content Developer. He found himself 

Oblate Candidates Share their Journey
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(opposite page) Oblate Candidates after the ceremony (l - r):  
Rachel Peterson, Benedict Hane, Brooke Johnson, Sister Joan 
Hentges, Dan Raven, Kate Zilla. (this page, below left) Sister 
Judith Murphy, Prioress, speaks with each Candidate during the 
ceremony. (this page, below right) The congregation blesses the 
Candidates who stand in  the front of the chapel.

Oblate Mimi Lynch holds a sign during the Stand 
Against Racism on April 29, 2016. Oblate Kathy  

“I love that the road to learning in Benedictine 
spirituality is realistic and understanding...” 

-Rachel Peterson

desiring a more intentional formation process as “an obvious 
next step.”
     Before becoming Oblate Candidates, the group met 
regularly with Sister Joan Hentges. As a cohort, they had 
a chance to deepen their understanding of the Rule of St. 
Benedict in a modern context and have support for the 
journey.  Rachel Peterson, a non-profit web and digital design 
professional, says “After meeting Sister Joan, and learning 
more about the Benedictine rule, I’ve felt more centered 
in my faith.” She goes on to say that “reading Sister Joan 
Chittister’s practical application of the Rule has expanded 
my understanding of issues I’ve always struggled with in the 
church.”
     “I love that the road to learning in Benedictine spirituality 
is realistic and understanding,” says Rachel. “Life is messy. 
Understanding God, figuring out who we are as children of 
God and learning how we fit into this world isn’t an easy 
thing. Benedictine spirituality understands, guides and 
recognizes these difficulties, while providing an accepting 
space to learn and grow together.”
     Benedict agrees. Benedictine spirituality is “human 
focused, while not losing its sense of gravity. With an 
emphasis on a ‘hand to work, heart to God’ approach, you 
integrate faith into all aspects of life, no matter if you’re out 
protesting for your values, or washing the dishes on a Monday 
evening.” 

     For those who wonder if they are called to become 
Oblates, Benedict encourages that the Rule is “an excellent 
‘guidebook’ to living the Gospel in your personal and family 
life.” He recognizes that the Rule was written for a community 
of people living together and that the same struggles that 
take place in a monastery also take place in a home, ranging 
from “interpersonal conflict, work-life balance, chores, 
and prayer life.” The Rule “lays out ways to approach these 
struggles in a genuinely Christian way.”
     Dan also affirms that when someone asks him about his 
studies to become an Oblate, “I tell them my own story of 
being a seeker and asking questions all my life and invite them 
to explore for themselves.”  
     “It is a journey and a calling,” reflects Kate, “so know that 
it will take time and reflection…. It can change your life, and is 
well worth the effort.”

If you are interested in becoming an Oblate, contact Sister 
Joan Hentges, 773.764.2413 x243, jhentges@osbchicago.org.



St. Scholastica Academy, Chicago

Alice O’Meara (1927), sister of deceased 
      Frances Byrne O’Meara (1936)
Juliette Marie Grace Chapman (1936) 
      (deceased 2008*)
Frances O’Meara Byrne (1936), sister of 
      deceased Alice O’Meara (1927) (Frances 
      deceased 2013*)
Eileen D. Guardalabene,  daughter of Felice
      Guardalabene (1940)
Lucy Harrison Henry (1940), mother of Mary
      Ann Henry Kenney (1968)
Elaine Power Argote (1941) (deceased
      2010*)
Eileen Wolfe Perille (1941) (deceased
     2011*)
Kathleen McCabe Colgan (1946)
Mary Seabrook Stanton (1946) (deceased
     2015*)
Elaine Freymann Blair (1947)
Joan Foley Fickinger (1947)
Raymond R. Sagan, husband of Patricia 
     Malloy Sagan (1947)
Virginia Lake Thomas (1947) (deceased
     5/3/16*)
Ronald Johnson, MD, husband of Charlotte
     Stoll Johnson (1949)
Barbara Wallace Kannenberg (1949), sister of
     Marguerite (Mimi) Wallace Newton (1953)

Timothy Newquist, son of Shirley Beninghoff 
     Newquist (1949)
Mary Schuster Sullivan (1949), sister of 
     Marilyn Schuster Stratz (1956)
Maureen “Mo” Moore Milz (1951) (deceased
     2015*)
Edward L. Rolfsen, brother of Marilyn Rolfsen
     Moore (1953)
Stephen John Woodcock, grandson of Mary
     Anne Liske Woodcock (1954)
Celeste Shaw Sullivan (1956), sister of Leslie 
     “Pat” Shaw (1959)
Judith Worley White (1957)
Sandra Welter Raess (1958)
Allen Busa, husband of Marilyn McKenna
     Busa (1960)
Sister Jean Maher, OSB (1960)
Thomas Gara, brother of Eileen Gara Dunphy
     (1960) (deceased) (former Sister 
     Michaeline OSB), father of Maureen
     Crocker (1980), Mary Kay Dreyfus (1983), 
     and Sheila Gara Finnegan (1985) 
John Guswiler, husband of deceased   
     Margaret Scanlon Guswiler (1961),
     father of Nancy Guswiler (1987) and  
     Christine Guswiler (1989)
Mary Lou Kalgert Queeney (1963) (deceased
     2015*)
Colleen Schack Vondale (1966) (deceased
     2015)

Catherine Jarzombek, mother of Arlene 
     Porter (1967), Jeannine Merkelz
     (1973) and Geri Jarzombek (1974)
Linda Conrad Tomas (1968)
Patrick Hagerty, son of Kimberly Boyce-
     Hagerty (1973)
Peter Hajdu, husband of Melissa Bianchi 
     Hajdu (1973)
Venice Meyer Zetterlund (1976), sister of 
     Sharon Meyer (1978), Cathy Pattullo (1980)
     and Lisa Hunt (1984)
Willard Burns, father of Mary Sue Mackey 
     (1982), Mary Anne Burns (1982) and Mary
     Beth Burns (1985)
Denice Houston, mother of Donell Houston 
     (1993)

St. Scholastica Academy, Cañon City

Oblate Barbara Reynolds Toal (1947)
     (deceased 2012*)
Carl Lind, husband of Sally Roche Lind (1950)

(left) Students stand on the front steps of the 
historic main building on the St. Scholastica 
Academy, Cañon City  campus.  Photo 
courtesy of a relative of alumna Clara 
Margaret Schmitz ‘23. 

In Memoriam   

The above represents notices received 
June 1, 2016-October 24, 2016. 
* denotes that death was prior to June 
1, 2016, but we received notice of their 
death in the last five months. 

C heloyne “Lonnie” Miller Mosher attended St. Scholastica Academy, Cañon City, class of 1974 and remains passionately 
connected to the campus. The Sisters sold the property in 2006, but the current owner is looking to sell it again.  Over 

the last year, Lonnie has been on a mission to save the historic main building on the St. Scholastica Academy, Cañon City 
campus. She and a group of alumnae maintain a website where they hope to document the process of their efforts and 
invite others to join them. To learn more or get involved, visit www.615pike.com. 

Cañon City Alumna Aims to Preserve Campus
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St. Scholastica Alumnae & Teachers Reunite

T he alumnae of St. Scholastica Academies in Cañon 
City and Chicago continue to gather for reunions 
each year. Cañon City alumnae meet with alumni 

of The Abbey for an all-school reunion each August. This 
year there were more than 70 participants that came 
together over the weekend of August 19-21 for a wine tast-
ing, dinner, campus tour, and more.  Sister Benita Coffey, 
OSB flew out from Chicago to represent the Sisters who 
founded and taught at the Academy.
     The alumnae and teachers from class years ending in 
‘1 and ‘6 at St. Scholastica Academy, Chicago reunited the 
weekend of October 22-23. Saturday night kicked off with 
a cocktail reception and dinner. Throughout the evening, 
a photographer took class photos and alumnae and teach-
ers offered speeches. At the end of the evening, everyone 
watched the local Cubs baseball team win a game on the 
video screens in the room.  The next morning everyone 

gathered for the Alumnae Memorial Mass, refreshments, 
and a visit to the school campus. 
     Thanks to all the alumnae, teachers and staff who made 
this year’s reunion weekends so festive and fun. Dates for 
next year’s reunions in Cañon City and Chicago will be an-
nounced soon at www.osbchicago.org/reunion.  

Photos, clockwise from top, 1) An alumna stops for a photo with 
Sister Callista Kaley, OSB, a former teacher at St. Scholastica 
Academy, Chicago. 2) Alumnae of St. Scholastica Academy, Cañon 
City go for a tour of the campus and take a group photo in front of 
the former dormitory. 3) Sister Benita Coffey, OSB, and 
Oblate Kathlyn Myers share a laugh during the Chicago reunion. 
4) The class of 1991 from Chicago reminisces as they look through 
their old school yearbook.  Additional photos from both reunions 
are available in online albums. You can view them here:
www.facebook.com/BenedictineSistersofChicago/photos

9



St. Benedict’s practical advice for beginners 
An Oblate reflects on the hope she finds
by Oblate Kevin Chears

 10

I have lived in the Midwest my entire life, so a sense of 
seasons is deeply ingrained in me. Each season has its 
own rhythm and invites me to experience the world 

differently. 
     There is something special, however, about spring and the 
promises it holds of new life and renewal.  Spring carries with 
it possibilities of being better, loving more deeply, listening 
more carefully. Spring offers the hope of new beginnings. We 
are all beginners in spring. 

“Then with Christ’s help, keep this little rule that we have 
written for beginners”

RB 73.8

     It was during the Spring of 2006 that I became an Oblate.  
As an Oblate I am someone who has given my oblation or 
promise to be guided by the Rule of Benedict. Oblates are 
everyday people. We are no holier than anyone else. We are 

women, men, laity, religious, clergy, Catholic and non-Catholic. 
We come from all walks of life. What we share, though, is a 
commitment to Benedictine spirituality. It is this commitment 
that links us to those who have vowed to live a monastic 
life. Like vowed monastics, we are connected to a specific 
community of faith and belief. 
     The Benedictine way is very simple yet very profound.  The 
Rule, simply stated, asks that: We prefer nothing to Christ 
and supplicate Him in all that we do. We meet everyone with 
humility. We seek to be of service wherever there is need. We 
show hospitality to all. We spend time in reflection, embrace 
solitude, and pray regularly. 

“This message of mine is for you, then, if you are ready to give 
up your own will, once and for all and armed with the strong 

and noble weapons of obedience to do battle 
for the true King, Christ the Lord”

RB Prologue 3



Oblate Kevin Chears, M.Div. (pictured at left)  is a Pastoral Associate at St. Gertrude Parish in Chicago, IL. 

means to be an open hearted/open handed participant in all 
my communities: family, work, church, and with my fellow 
Oblates. 
     Being an Oblate I continue to learn the difference 
between silence and contemplation.  Silence is what I wake 
up to in the mornings now that my husband and I are empty 
nesters.  Contemplation is what I experience when I am still 
and open myself to talk with God.   
     Being an Oblate I look for deeper meaning and 
understanding as I listen for God’s voice. Lectio divina or the 
contemplative reading so much a part of the Benedictine 
spiritual practice has given me a new lens for how I read 
most things from the Gospels and Psalms, to magazines, 
newspapers and popular fiction. With Lectio the voice of God 

is everywhere.
     Being an Oblate means 
wrestling with what it means 
to be obedient.  This can be 
hard sometimes as I continue to 
struggle with learning to be in 
harmony with God, others and 
myself.  
     Being an Oblate is to be aware 
and alert to continual conversion 
of the heart by being willing to let 
go and move ever more closer to 
God. 
     I became an Oblate because I 
wanted a deeper relationship with 
God. I have received what I sought 
and so much more.  The practical 
spirituality of the Rule gives me 
the hope that comes from the 
certainty of God’s grace and a 
way of being in connection with 
the world that I previously had not 
known. 

“These, then, are the tools of the spiritual craft. When we 
have used them without ceasing day and night and have 
returned them on judgement day, our wages will be the 

reward the Lord has promised: ‘What the eye has not seen 
nor the ear heard, God has prepared for those who love him’ 

(1 Cor. 2:9).”
RB 4.75-77

*All quotations are from The Rule of St. Benedict in English 
by Timothy Fry, O.S.B. Editor. The Liturgical Press, 1982. 

     As close as possible to March 21, the Feast Day of St. 
Benedict, Oblates gather at the monastery for a day of 
reflection and the renewal of our oblation. New oblates make 
their first oblation and candidates declare their interest in 
learning more about Benedictine spirituality. It is a day rich in 
sharing, meaning, reflection and belonging.  

“I promise again to dedicate myself to the service of God and 
God’s people according to the Rule of St. Benedict insofar as 

my state of life permits”
Part of the Renewal of Oblation

     As an Oblate I am part of a community that encourages me 
to live my life in accordance with the Rule and in harmony with 
the world around me.
     Being an Oblate profoundly 
impacts how I experience my 
life and my faith.  I live with 
a sense of greater joy and 
contentment. I am drawn to 
action, to do what should be 
done, motivated by hope rather 
than despair. I live more deeply 
with purpose and intentionality.
     Being an Oblate encourages 
me to listen more deeply when 
others speak by using the ear 
of my heart.  I endeavor not 
to be driven by judgment or 
opinion, rather to work on 
seeing others in the light of 
God’s grace. Sometimes this is 
not easy.
     Being an Oblate has taught 
me that hospitality is more 
than making sure that every 
meeting has refreshments 
(although food never hurts).  Benedictine hospitality is 
grounded in respectful sharing which means making sure that 
everyone is involved and that everyone has the opportunity to 
be heard, especially those who feel they have no voice. 
     Being an Oblate gives me the gift of stability and a sense of 
place. Reminding me that God is present, not only in me, but 
also in everything around me including the earth itself and all 
forms of life.  
     Being an Oblate encourages me to foster humility in 
thought and action. I don’t have to be first or have all the 
answers or solve problems on my own.  Through my choice of 
following The Rule, I have grown in my awareness of what it 

“The practical 
spirituality of  the Rule 
gives me the hope that 

comes from the certainty 
of  God’s grace....”
-Oblate Kevin Chears
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“Paul! We Never Knew That About You!”
The St. Paul We Discover in the Undisputed 
Letters, a lecture by Prof. Wendy Cotter, CSJ
Sunday, January 22, 2017
3:00 -4:30 p.m., free 
For more info, contact: Sister Benita Coffey, OSB
773.764.2413 x327

Winter Day of Reflection
Led by Sister Pat Coughlin, OSB 
Sister Mary Melady, OSB
Saturday, January 28, 2017
9:30-3:30, $30 donation
For more info or to register, contact:
Sister Pat Coughlin, OSB, 773.764.2413 x374

Feast of St. Scholastica Mass
Friday, February 10, 2017
5:00 p.m. 
To attend, contact:
Sister Judith Murphy, OSB, 773.764.2413 x230

Knitting & Giving: An Afternoon at the 
Monastery for Young Catholic Women
To Celebrate National Catholic Sisters Week
Saturday, March 11, 2017, free
To learn more, contact:
Sister Belinda Monahan, OSB, 773.338.7063

For more spirituality programs 
and retreats, visit:
www.osbchicago.org/programs

Looking for support on your journey? 
Our Sisters also offer spiritual direction and 
counseling. For more information:
www.osbchicago.org/directionandcounseling

Join us for these upcoming events



 Prayer Ministry
We remember you in our daily prayers.

The following represents Memorial and Special Occasion prayer requests 
from June 1, 2016 - October 24, 2016

Memorials
In memory of Trudy Anderson and family
Patricia Campion
Andrea Ciccone
In memory of Margaret Towes Aragon
John Aragon
In memory of Elaine Power Argote
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of Bernadette Axtman
Susan Goedke
In memory of the Bajda family
Danuta Bajda
In memory of Wojciech Bajda
Danuta Bajda
In memory of Carole J. Baron
Patricia Kardasz
In memory of Sally Beatty
Marilyn L. Graybill
In memory of deceased Benedictine
      Sisters of Chicago
Mary Desmond
Margaret and Stephan Lombardo
In memory of Bianco  
Catherine Nagler
In memory of Elaine Freymann Blair
Benedictine sisters of Chicago

In memory of Margaret Schorsch Boyle
Mary Finnan
In memory of Jeb Brewer
William J. Fitzgerald
In memory of John F. Broderick, Jr.
Marjorie McDevitt
In memory of Carl Bronder
Joanne Spata
In memory of Rev. Willis Bruce
Barbara Lock Hickman
In memory of deceased members of the 
     Brunk family
Helen Ueberbacher
In memory of Charles Paul Burkhart
Chuck Burnham and Patty Martin
Josephine and Ray Krasovic
In memory of Willard J. Burns
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
Kathleen and Paul Blahunka
Willard J. Burns family
Andrea Ciccone
Calvin Claus
Alice Curran
Timothy and Sheila Drevyanko
Mary Ellen and Gregory Dockum
Penny Kerndt
Kay and John Kyle

Jackie LeSanche
Clara and John Littau
Jim Mackey and Nancy Wilcox
Colleen Mulligan and Carey Orr
Mary Mulligan
Brian and Wanda Pabich
Catherine and Harry Riley
Loretta Urukalo
Diane and Terrence Voelker
In memory of Allen Busa
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of Chester Bush
Richard and Stephanie Klingelsmith
In memory of Carol Ann Barrett Butler
Richard Butler
In memory of Juliette Marie 
     Grace Chapman
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of Eloise Chester
Barbara Lock Hickman
In memory of Frances Ciaccio
Joanne Spata
In memory of Mary Cielinski
Clare, Mike, John, Michael and Sophia 
Brandys-Mastrells
Lucille Radzicki
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In memory of Kathleen McCabe Colgan
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of Mary and Robert Cornella
Robert and Beth Cornella
In memory of Joseph and Mary 
     Connolly Crean
Francis Crean, RSM
In memory of Joseph Cleary
Anne Porter
In memory of Annie Cullen
Margaret Cullen
In memory of George Cullen, Sr.
Margaret Cullen
In memory of Antonio D’Ambrosio
Joanne Spata
In memory of Oscar O. D’Angelo
Joanne Spata
In memory of Sister Victoria Davis, OSB
Paul and Suzanne Betts
In memory of Thomas Hayes DelComa
Dorothy Andries
In memory of Marianne Dunne
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of Jack and Julie Evans
Leslie and D. E. Dickerson
In memory of deceased members of the
     Ferrari and Logue families
Noreen Ferrari and Barbara Logue
In memory of Joan Foley Fickinger
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
Stephen Gilles and Laurie Feldman
John Grant
Long Beach Condo Family and Staff
Joan O’Connell
Maureen and Martin O’Connor
Ann Slavick
Mary Needham Turek
Jo Rydholm
In memory of Thomas Gara
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
Mary Beth Dentzer
In memory of Lois Hayhurst Gaquin
James Gaquin, Jr.
In memory of Donald Gerk
Suzanne Miller
In memory of Joseph T. Glab
Lois Glab
In memory of Sister Carolyn Glach, OSB
Helen M. Davis
In memory of Sister Joyce Gleeson, OSB
Suzanne Walsh
In memory of Eileen D. Guardalabene
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
Felice Guardalabene
In memory of John Guswiler
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago

In memory of Ralph Habeck
Katherine and William Milleker
In memory of Patrick Hagerty
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of Peter Hajdu
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of Sister Jeanne Hegarty, OSB
James and Elizabeth Hegarty
In memory of Mariah Hegarty
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
Marilee Hegarty
Shirley Tuttle
In memory of Henry T. Heinz
Joan Heinz
In memory of Betty Helbling
Margaret Heaphy
In memory of Lucy Harrison Henry
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
Derryl Block and Steve Greenfield
Friends and family
Steve and Martha Frey
Therese Green
Bernard and Judith Henry
Carol and Patrick Kenney
Mary and Robert Korajczyk
KSC Designs
Cynthia Rowe
James and Rosemary Sherry
In memory of Marcella Hermanson
Tom Hermanson and Mary Ellen Keenan
In memory of Mary Hiza
Bernice Krasovec
In memory of Sister Gertrude Holtz, OSB
Anonymous
In memory of Denice Houston
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
Nicole Ludston
In memory of Dorothy Hughes
Marilyn Ballard
Judy Hughes Janowiak
In memory of Anne Indermark
Kathleen Murray
In memory of Catherine Jarzombek
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
Arlene Porter
In memory of Dr. Ronald Johnson
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
Charlotte Johnson
In memory of Arlene Jorgensen
Mark Jorgensen
In memory of Barbara Wallace 
Kannenberg
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of Marshall V. Kearney IV
Denise Ryan Kearney
Mimi Meeker Wherfel

In memory of Katherine Neumayer Kelly
Kathy Goeddel
In memory of Barbara Kennenberg
Jean Dolan
In memory of Gary H. Kling
Doris R. Kling
In memory of Jean Hulseman Kloos
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
Patricia Campion
Bob Kloos
In memory of Nancy Kohl
Richard Kohl
In memory of CeCe Groark Kuhlmann
Mary Groark
In memory of Esther LaVigne
Debra Bunnell
In memory of David Lewandowski
Danuta Bajda
In memory of Carl Lind
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of Richard Lind
Kathy and Jeff Caudill
In memory of Donald W. Lyon
Donna Lyon Van Swol
In memory of Sister Jean Maher, OSB
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
Mary Alice Cuny
In memory of John and Dorothy Maloney
Therese Dokman
In memory of George Mangel
Sharon Schorsch
In memory of Madonna Coughlin
     Marsden
Michael Marsden
In memory of Chuck Martin
Therese Reynolds Martin and Jeffrey 
Martin
In memory of Marty Martin
Arlene Martin
In memory of Betty Lou May
Joanne Breedlove
In memory of Eugene McGuire
Scott and Amy Gilbert
In memory of Rev. Msgr. John McNamara
Angela Schrimpl and John Oldershaw
In memory of Richard Meyers
Mary Meyers
In memory of Genevieve Miks
Evelyn Miks
In memory of Maureen “Mo” Moore Milz
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of Joseph Mollica
Joanne Spata
In memory of Joan Napoli
Ellen Ward
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In memory of Rita Nemeth
Sharon Barr
In memory of Timothy Newquist
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
Jeannine Palmer
Audrey and Harold Tellefsen
Rita and Jim Testin
In memory of Sally Zilla Nickele
Virginia Malter
In memory of David O’Day
Mary Schill
Mathias Schill
In memory of Edward E. O’Malley
William Fitzgerald
In memory of Alice O’Meara
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of Frances Byrne O’Meara
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of Jack O’Ryan
Mary Boland
In memory of Yvonne and Kevin O’Ryan
Mary Boland
In memory of Alice Osberger
Patricia Crowley, OSB
In memory of Barbara M. Kob Ostdiek
Glen Ostdiek
In memory of Maurice Pardue
Martha Pardue
In memory of Camille Paulson
Florence Sabia
In memory of Eileen Wolfe Perille
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of Taylor Perse
Margaret Cullen
In memory of Denise Perse
Margaret Cullen
In memory of Lea Pirman
Margaret Pirman
In memory of Leila May Polintan
Martha and Robert Drake
Staff of Grantmakers in Health
Kayoko Morton
Anthony and Vera Ortegón
Joseph Wodiuk
Fe and Steven Whitcomb
Nageswara Rao and Bhanumathi 
     Yarlagadda
In memory of Ronald Potter
Bernard Karpinski
In memory of June and Earl Pruitt
Patricia Pruitt
In memory of Mary Lou Kalgert Queeney
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of Barbara Query
Patricia Hartmann

In memory of George Radacy
Marian Radacy
In memory of Sandra Welter Raess
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
Donna Dehnert
Connie Park Rosler
In memory of Kathleen M. Rhea-Dorgan
Jerry Rhea
In memory of Vincenta Rivera
Glorianna Dominguez Atencio
In memory of Mary Roback
Joan A. Doyle
In memory of Sharon Rodie
Susan and Kenneth Gornick
Marian Radacy

In memory of Edward L. Rolfsen
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of Sister Rosemarie Rupar,OSB
John and Kathleen Starcevich
In memory of Marie Sabia
Florence Sabia
In memory of Rayond R. Sagan
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of John Albert Sawyer
Marilyn Graybill
In memory of John and Mildred Sawyer
Sister Johnette Sawyer, OSB
In memory of Richard Schar
Dominic and Margaret Caminiti
In memory of William Scheffler
Uncle Pete Ministries
In memory of Gene Schiltz
Mary Schiltz
In memory of Jeanette Schott
Bernard Karpinski
In memory of Jack Schwendau
Robert Schwendau
In memory of Mary Servatius
Elizabeth Servatius

In memory of Amy Silverman
Mimi Meeker Wherfel
In memory of Dave Smaniotto
Mike and Eileen Moorman
In memory of Priscilla Koller Smith
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of Rose A. Spata
Joanne Spata
In memory of Mary Seabrook Stanton
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of Nondine Stec
Loretta Stec
In memory of deceased members of the 
Sullivan family
John L. Wren
In memory of Celeste Shaw Sullivan
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
Maureen Quinn
Leslie Shaw
In memory of Mary Schuster Sullivan
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
Marilyn and Albert Stratz
In memory of Sister Xavier Susman, OSB
Robert Schwendau
In memory of Virginia Lake Thomas
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of Bryan E. Tingstad
Holly Ann Rumpel
In memory of Richard Tomz
Nancy Tomz
In memory of Ralph Treccia
Joanne Spata
In memory of Veronica Vatch
Steven Vatch, Jr.
In memory of Michael Vislosky
Frances Vislosky
In memory of Colleen Vondale
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of Helen Wahls
Donald Wahls
In memory of Judy Worley White
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of Sister Miriam Wilson, OSB
Dr. Gayle Porter
In memory of Stephen John Woodcock
Dorothy Andries
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of deceased members of the 
     Wren family
John L. Wren
In memory of Ann Caroline Yengich
Chuck Burnham and Patty Martin
Kevin, Barbara, Greg, Shane and Jennifer 
Burkhart
Randy, Mary Kay and Dominic Bregar
Tony, Amanda and Ally Palumbo

Prayer Ministry - June 1, 2016 -  October 24, 2016

“...I remember 
you constantly 
in my prayers.”

-2 Timothy 1:3



If  you have a loved one that you would like 
the Sisters to remember in prayer, 

please share their names with us via the envelope 
provided in this newsletter.
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Sean, Raeanna, Jakob and Patrick Tucker
In memory of Ted and Rita Zelewsky
Marianne G. Zelewsky
In memory of Venice Meyer Zetterlund
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
Judith Ordonez
In memory of Sister Suzanne 
     Zuercher, OSB
Rose Mary Finnegan
Valerie Stockmar

Special Occasions
In honor of Sister Karen A. Bland, OSB for
    17 years as Executive Director of Grand
    Valley Catholic Outreach
Grand Valley Catholic Outreach
In honor of Sister Karen A. Bland, OSB on
     her 60th Jubilee
Nancy Bryers
Andrea Ciccone
In honor of Mary L. Byrne on her birthday
Mary Turek
In honor of Canon City Sisters
Martha and Robert Drake
Kayoko Morton
In honor of Father Dominic Clemente on
    his ordination
Nancy and Jeffrey Wagner
In honor of Sister Benita Coffey, OSB on
     her birthday
Margie and Ron Auer

Madonna McCutcheon
In honor of Sue and Ed Davis on their 60th 
     wedding anniversary
Connie and Dick Rosler
In honor of Pat and Jim Dolan on their
     62nd wedding anniversary
Patricia Olson Dolan
Blessings on the marriage of Karlee and 
     Steve Fanuda
Sister Susan Kilduski, OSB
In honor of Sister Joan Hentges, OSB
Dorothy Mansfield
In honor on their 50th wedding
      anniversary of Cathy and Sam Ingraffia
Jeanne and Marty Stanton
In honor of Tony Ingraffia
Jeanne and Marty Stanton
In honor of Sister Vivian Ivantic, OSB on
     her 103rd birthday
Mary Bzik
Andrea Ciccone
Patricia Gannon Prusa
Floyd G. and Charlotte M. Smith
In honor of Sister Anne Krall, OSB on her 
     60th Jubilee
Andrea Ciccone
In honor of John Lillig
Kathy and Jeff Caudill
In honor of Sister Barbara McCarry, OSB
Robert and Barbara Perkaus
In honor of Sister Mary Melady, OSB
Annette Dluger
In honor of Sister Mercedes Moore, OSB
Mary Ellingsen

Patricia Justice
Mary and Dennis Laliberty
Patricia Heinz Wales
In honor of Sister Belinda Monahan, OSB 
     on her birthday
Jennifer and Brian Winberry
In honor of Dianne Murphy and Milissa
     Murphy Larsen
Carol Lavin Bernick and the Carol Lavin 
Bernick Family Foundation
In honor of John Olen on his 50th birthday
Jeanne and Marty Stanton
In honor of Sister Sue Remsgar, OSB on 
     her 50th Jubilee
Andrea Ciccone
In honor of Myron and Alicia Resnick
Linca Golden
In honor of Sister Ann Sharp, OSB
Robert and Barbara Perkaus
In thanks to the Sisters as I celebrate my 
     70th birthday
Mary O’Connell
In honor of Sister Jane Smith, OSB
Jean and James Welter
In honor of Sister Joanna Trapp, OSB
Patricia Justice
In honor of Mr. and Mrs. Phil Van Swol 
     on their 15th wedding anniversary
Helen A. Lyon


All photos in this magazine are property of the Benedictine Sisters of Chicago.
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Dear Friends,

What a wonderful year this has been, thanks to your generous support. On 
behalf of all the Sisters, let me extend our heartfelt gratitude to you for the ways 
that you support both our community and partner with us in our mission. Your 
financial contributions, your volunteer hours, and your prayers all help to keep the 
Benedictine spirit thriving in Chicago, Colorado, and beyond. 

This year you helped us purchase an accessible van so that our sisters who use 
wheelchairs can get to and from their doctor appointments more easily. You also 
helped us ensure our infirm Sisters had everything they needed for their day to 
day care. Additionally, your support went toward repairs  and upgrades at the 
monastery which benefit not only our Sisters who live here but also all the people 
who come through our doors for prayer or spirituality programs. Thank you for all 
the ways you generously participate in the Benedictine mission.  May God bless you 
in the year to come. 

Peace and blessings to you!

Judith Murphy, OSB

Message from the Prioress

The following foundations, organizations, and individual donors are listed in alphabetical order. Please see pages 30-31 for a listing of 
donors who gave in-kind donations,and for those who donated to Uncle Pete’s Ministries.  

Foundation Grants

Carol Lavin Bernick Family Foundation
Helen Brach Foundation
E. J. and L.R. Dondlinger Fund
Howard S. & Ursula Dubin Foundation
Felician Services, Inc.
Grand Valley Catholic Outreach
Bernard Heerey Family Foundation
Frank J. Lewis Foundation, Inc.
The Ronald D. & Regina C. 
     McNeil Foundation, Inc.
National Religious Retirement Office
Paluch Family Foundation
Polk Bros. Foundation
Retirement Research Foundation
SOAR!  - Sister Kathleen 
     Lunsmann, IHM
Community Foundation of St. Joseph
     County, Inc.

Businesses

Alamo Shoes
Alien Intersport Ltd.
Bredemann Toyota - Scion, Park Ridge
C & C Power, Inc.
Callero & Callero, LLP
Ceres Food Group, Inc.
Conrad Roofing of Illinois Inc.
Gethsemane Garden Center
Effective Database Management, LLC
Fabry Inc.
First Bank & Trust
The Bricolage Group Inc.
The Health Bridge Arthritis 
     Water Exercise Class
Jesuit Community, Loyola University
Tim Johnson Landscaping, Inc.
Lifeway Foods, Inc
Murphy’s Rooftop
Myrtle Beach Stamp Club
Myrtle Trace Homeowners Assoc.

National Decorating Service, Inc.
Northstar Strategies Inc.
Nuns 4 Fun
Prudential Realty Co., Inc.
Rogers Park Food Coop
Ray Sagan & Sons Inc.
Smith-Corcoran Funeral Home
Tub, Hub and Tile
VanDerBosch Plumbing Inc.
Wintrust Financial Corp.
Zielinski Companies

Organizational Donors
Bene Shalom 
The Birthday Group - 
     Patricia Bombard, BVM
The Branch Community Church
Catholic Theological Union
Daughters of Isabella Circle 959
Ignatian Spirituality Project
ERB Industries, Inc.

List of  Donors, Fiscal Year July 1, 2015-June 30, 2016
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The Fourth Presbyterian Church 
     of Chicago
Mary, Seat of Wisdom
Queen of All Saints Basilica
Sisters of Charity of Leavenworth
Solidarity Bridge
St. Catherine University
St. Gertrude Parish
Old St. Pat’s Women’s 
     Spirituality Group 
St. Tarcissus Church
Theology of Park Ridge
United Stand Family Counseling 
     Center of Felician Sisters
University of Detroit Mercy  
     University Ministry
Women’s Club of Inverness

Individual Donors

Anonymous
Patricia and Brian Abrams
Thomas Adams
Diane C. Adler
Ellen Ahern
Patricia and Brian Ahern
Margaret Cunningham Ahmann
Patricia and Mark Aijian
Laurena Sirois Aker
Janice Cotter Albert
Judith Alexander
Seth Alexander
Therese and Ted Alexander
Leamond A. Allen
Kathleen and Adnan Almaney
Anthony and Jayne Altimari
John and Kathy Amato
Matthew and Maria Ambre
Abiola Amure
Annette Bedessem Anderson
Jeanne Anderson
Kathleen and Robert Anderson
Donald Andries +
Dorothy Andries
Janet and John Andrus
Fatima Angeles
George and Valerie Anichini
Anomymous
Christiana Ansong
Annette M. Aragon
Marie Arzer
Glorianna Dominguez Atencio
Sandra and David Atkins

Mary Jo Yunker Atkinson
Ronald and Marjorie Auer
Thomas Auer
Al Augustine
Claudette Austin and David Young
Janet Aykroid
Maribeth Babler
Pamela J. Babler
Cynthia Bachmann
Georgiana Baer
Paymon Bagheri
Darlene and Robert Bailey
Joy Bailey
Charlene O’Donnell Baizer
Danuta Bajda
Charlene Balkin
Marilyn Ballard
Patricia Ballard
Rev. Susan Bantz
Dolores Barber
Linda Kneesel Barnard
Kathleen Barnett
Geralyn Barosso
Sharon and Larry Barr
Rev. James Barrett
Margaret Barron
Kathleen and Richard Barton
Zaneta Batsa
Mary K Bauer
Martha Beauchamp
Kathleen Beaulieu and James Peterson
Robert D. and Elaine M. Beaulieu
Judith Beaumont and Judy Lee
Angela Beck
Mary Becker
Theresa M. Belec
Margaret Bell
Olga Beltran-Cortes
Ellin Beltz
Diane Beninati
Judith Berg
Jeff and Donna Bergen
Juliet Bergner
Senator Arthur Berman
Barbara Bernacchi
Robert and Sheila Berner
John and Judith Bertacchi
Kathleen and Theodore Beth
Paul and Suzanne Betts
Stephen Bevans, SVD
Bernard P. Beverley
Joan Biebel
Virginia Biernbaum
Barbara Binder

Kenneth and Maria Binder
Robert Bireley, SJ 
Margaret Birmingham
Maureen Blackburn
Kathleen and Paul Blahunka
Michael J. Blahut
Scott and Renee Blakiewicz
Bertha F. Blattner
Petra Blix and Benjamin Gruber
Mary Jane and Fred Blumenfeld
Marjorie Boesen
Barbara Boland
Mary Beth and Michael Boland
Britta Bolin
Claire Bolton
Carmen J. Bona
Mary Jo Bona
Robert and Linda Bonges
JoAnn Bonwell
Joanne Bookstein
Marikay Boraca
Judith Borchers
Sharon Bordui
Patricia Ann Born +
Marilyn Borucki
Barbara and Boguslaw Bosak
Barbara Bosch, CSSF
Christine Bowen
Joseph Bower
Margaret Bower
Susan Bowles
Patrick Hagerty and Kimberly 
     Boyce-Hagerty
Daryl Boylan
Katie Boyle
Terrence Boyle and Chung Hwa Lee
Noreen Brady
Therese and Thomas Brady
Lynn Brand
Gail A. Brandt
Clare Brandys
Paul and Gloria  Brandys
Sheila Brannen
Sally Noonan Bredemann
Kerry Ann Bresnahan
Colleen and Chris Brewer
Maureen Brewer
Timothy and Marian Briggs
Carol and Paul Brimstin
Jody Briner
Anne Brohan
Barbara and Carl Bronder
Gerard A. Brost
Holly Brown
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Julie and Clint Brown
Maureen and Dennis Brown
T. Glen and Patty Brown
Teresa and Richard Brown
Wilma and Claude Brown
Nancy P. Bryers
Patricia Anne Buard
Christella Killean Buchberger
James and Lillian Budzinski
Linda and Kevin Buggy
Jeffrey Bugno
Debra Bunnell
Ellen Burgess
Marian and Charles Burkhart
Barbara Burns
Mildred Burns
Willard Burns +
Dorothy Butcher
Edward and Bernadette Butina
Linda S. Butkovich
Tom Butler
Michelle Buziak
Judith Berger Byers
Joyce Byron
Robert and Mary Bzik
Sandra Arnold Cadichon
Mary Clare Cadieux
Bert Cagney and Ellen Hennelly Cagney
Donna Calderisi
Robert and Rita Callero
James Calto
John Calto
Dominic and Margaret Caminiti
James and Sharlene Campbell
Patricia Campion
Robert and Anna Capizzi
Rev. Roger J. Caplis
Roxanne Captor
Barbara J. Carlo
Melissa Carnall
Mary Carolan
Mary Kaye Carrao
Jane Carrell
Mary Carroll
Anita Carteaux
Eileen Carter
Alfred and Emilie Casacchia
Mary Jane Cascino
Margaret T. Casey
Ellen Castille
Julie O’Reilly Castillo and Jose Castillo
Jeffrey and Kathryn Caudill
Mary Rose Cavanaugh
Mary Ann Cazares

Jamie and Paul Chabura
Mary Chamernik
Yvonne Fayne Chan
John A. and Kathleen K. Chapman
Paul and Cathy Chapman
Bud and Betty Chess
Cathy Chester
John and Anne Chibe
Elizabeth Christian
Andrea Ciccone
Mary Cielinski +
Joseph and Sally Cipolla
Francine Clark
Jean Clark
Brian Clarke and Margaret Feit Clarke
Virginia Clarke
Margaret Clay
Geoffrey and Maribeth Clemm
Sheila Colleran Clerkin
Patricia Clifford
James H. and Cathleen Clifton
Kathy Clinch
Mary Close
Edward C. and Mary A. Coffey
John J. and Patricia Coffey
Peter J. Coffey and Molly Cavanaugh
Thomas and Sharon Coffey
Maureen and Kevin Cogan
Edward and Josephine Colbach
Michael and Mary Jane Cole
Suzanne Stepan Coleman
Virginia Collings
Marilyn Collins
Marilyn Lynn Coluzzi
Susan Comrov
Rita M. Conlon
Larry and Judi Connolly
Patricia Connolly
Steven and Linda Connor
Thomas and Kathleen Conrardy
William Conrardy
Marilyn Considine
John K. and Nicolette Conway
Kenneth and Barbara Cooper
Patricia Corcoran
Robert and Elizabeth Cornella
Dede Coughlin and Ralph Levy
Rev. Daniel P. Coughlin
Terence and Carol Coughlin
Patricia Cowhey and George Courtney
James and Geraldine Coyne
Robert and Rosalie Crabbe
Susie Craig
Lawrence and Kathleen Cramm

Dorane Crawford
Rosemarie Crivolio
Donald H. and Karen L. Cronauer
Marilyn Crow
Alice F. Crowley
Jeanne Crowley
Thomas V. Crowley
Margaret Farrow Crumley
Tom and Judith Culcasi
Margaret Cullen
Mariwin Mackey Cullinan
Edward  and Barbara Cunningham
Mary M. Cunningham
Alice Mitchell Curran
Deborah Muckey Curren
Marie Cushing
Marguerite Cusick
Carol Czapar
Wilfredo and Millie Dacuycuy
Dennis and Daryl D’Amato
Ralph Dangelmaier
Mary Frances Daniel
Kathleen Kilday Daniels
Donna and Ronald Davis
Helen Davis
Maxwell Davis and Beth Boosalis Davis
Kathleen Dawson
Carol M. De Roeck
Dolores Deasy
Betty DeCarlo
Donna M. Dehnert
Marguerite Delacoma
Bonnie Delahanty
Genevieve Delana
John and Joan Delisi
Annette DeLorenzo
Pat DeMars
Maria Demos
Jennifer Dempsey
Maureen Conway DeRose
Mary E. Desmond
Suzanne and Leo Devarenne
Deborah Dexter
Leslie Dickerson
Francis and Norma Dietrich
Tom and Florence Dietrich
Nancy Gillis
Christine DiThomas
Drew and Sandy Dixon
Annette Dluger
Judith Doerann-Houseman
Therese Dokman
Anne Lock Dolan
Jean Dolan
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Sister Mary and Sister Rita know that the actions of today’s living generations could affect the health of the entire planet. 
Last spring they held a day-long “Introduction to Eco-Spirituality” retreat. During the retreat, participants were invited to 
learn more about the earth and spirituality through experiential activities, prayer, and reflection. Participants left the day 
with practical tips to help heal the earth and feel rooted in God’s creation. 

This is just one of the many ministries our Sisters do each day, from religious education to counseling. We are so grateful 
that you partner with us in our ministries by providing financial support and volunteer time to bring such vital ministries 
to the Chicago area and beyond. Together with you, we’re sharing Benedictine values to help others become the thriving 
people--and planet--that God created us to be.

T hank you for partnering with us in ministry

Patricia Olson Dolan
Jacqueline Dombrowski
Elizabeth Domigan
Rev. Dominic Grassi
Maureen Dondlinger
Mary Dockendorf Donner
Denise Donofrio
Kathryn Donoval
Mary Ann Ryan Dooley
John Dorgan
Margaret Dory
Erin and Matthew Doubleday
Edward Dougal
Sheila Ann Dougherty, PBVM
Joan Doyle
Maureen Doyle
Philip and Kathleen Dramisino
Bernadine Drasler
Marguerite Drasler
Denis and Barbara Drennan

Sheila Drevyanko
Lisa Duarte
Howard Dubin
Marilou and Robert Ducey
Jerome and Joan Duffy
Michael Dugan
John and Michelle Dunne
Joseph Dunne and Patricia Urbanus
Jacqueline Dupon
Suzanne Dupre
Marie Durkin
Phyllis Duzmal
Judy Early
James and Kathleen Eaton
Kathryn and Ray Eckstein
Linda and Wayne Edson
Bjorn Eek
Kimberly and Jeffrey Eggert
Ralph and Kathy Egloff
Donald and Jean Ehlert

Robert and Mary Anne Eichhorn
Helen and George Elias
Mary Ellingsen
Elaine Ellis
Terri Ellis
Marci M. Enos
Joan Erjavec
Louis Erjavec
Ray and Patty Erjavec
Susan Ernst
Ulrike Erwin
Mary Hugh Escudero
Amy and Thomas Ewert
Joseph Fabach
Lynne and Richard Farmer
Joseph E. and Victoria M. Faulisi
Mary Fechner
LuAnne Feik
Elissa Feldman
Mary Kay Fenlon



Note from the  
Director of  Development
Dear Friends,

I am always so grateful for your generosity. Your partnership with 
us through your financial contributions and volunteer time help 
to keep the Benedictine mission thriving in Chicago and beyond. 
Your gifts support our elder Sisters, along with our spirituality 
and justice programs.  On behalf of the Sisters, let me extend 
our special thanks to those who contributed towards our mid-
year appeal. Thanks to you, the Sisters purchased a wheelchair 
accessible van this autumn. We blessed the keys of the van at the 
Liturgy of Thanksgiving on November 20th (lower left) and now 
Sister Jane Smith (upper left) has been able to drive our elder 
Sisters to their appointments with much more ease and safety.

With deepest gratitude,

Joanne Spata, Director of Development
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JoAnne Festle
Mary Jo Festle
Joan Fickinger +
Frances Fiedler
Marilyn C. Fields
Richard Fields
Mary Alice Finnan
Edward and Carol Finnegan
Patricia Finnegan
Rose Mary Finnegan
Winifred Fisher
Eileen and Gordon Fitch
Denise Fitzgerald
Peter and Mary Fitzgerald
William J. Fitzgerald
Rev. William J. Flaherty
Mary Ann Flessner
Dorothy Flock
Marion Flynn
Dolores Foley
John Foley
Virginia Fontana
John and Maureen Forsythe
Theresa Forsythe
Chris Fox and Irene O’Ryan-Fox
Luanne Fox
Angelica Fragoso
Rev. Mark Francis, CSV
Marya Frankel

Jeanne E. Frazel
Joan Frazier
Carrie and Richard Frey
Catherine Frey
Helena Frey
Steven and Martha Frey
William and Virginia Frey
Martha Friedrich
Kim and Joseph Friesl
Margery and Richard Frisbie
Irene Frye
Joyce and Robert Fucik
Thomas and Melissa Fuechtmann
Kathleen Furey
Edward and Sandra Furgat
Janet Furman
Karen Gagel
Marc and Ann Gaines
Marion and Sarah J. Gajek
Caryl Ann Galassini
Loretta Gallagher
Maureen Gallagher
Kathleen Gallichio
Ellen and Bill  Galush
Arlene Gange-Harris
James Gaquin, Jr.
Jeff and Gina Gardner
Monique Paul Garrity
John Garvey Family

Vanessa Garvy
Janice Gast
Barbara Gauer
Betty and Laurie Gauger
Grace and Michael Gaughan
Anne Gavanes
Sandy and Phil Gaynor
Sam and Judith Geati
Debra Gehl
C. Griffith Gehrke
Geraldine A. Gehrke
Katherine Gehrke
Joan Patricia Gertie
Nancy Giannini
Thomas and Mary Gibbons
Kathleen Gietl +
Scott and Amy Gilbert
Gail Gill
Daniel and Patricia Gillespie
Hope Gillespie
Marilyn Gillespie
Vivian Gingras
Mary Ann Ginocchio
Lauren Giometti
Joseph Glab +
Lois Glab
Edward and Mary Ann Glach
Agnes Glavich
Julie R. Gleixner
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Judy Glogovsky
Joseph and Mary Ann Godec
Anne and Joseph Godfrey
Connie Counts Godfrey
Clareece Godt
Katherine Goeddel
Most Rev. Raymond E. Goedert
Susan Goedke and Christine Woodard
Barbara Rogers Goepel
Dianne Goldman
Jill Goldsmith
Carlotta Gonzales
Homer and Ruth Gonzalez
Michele Gordon
Anne Gorman
Mario and Neny Gotanco
Ruth Takeda Gottner
Jeffery Gottstein
Maureen Govern
Jill W. Graham
Phyllis Graham
Erica Granchalek
Geraldine and Chris Hahn Grassia
Jerry and Susan Gray
Marilyn Graybill
Gail Green
Joseph B. Green
Linda and Richard Green
Mary Jo Green
Thomas and Catherine Green
Cheryl Griebenow
Eileen Griffin
Kathleen Griffin
Sheila Griffin
Geraldine Grimm
Mary Frances Groark
Mary Sue and Alex Grossman
Felice Guardalabene
Ivette Guarin
Lois Guerin
W.B. and Audrey Guidarelli
Mary Guidotti
Thea Gunnarson
Gerald and Beverly Gust
Nancy Gutreuter
Margo Guy
Doris Haas
Richard Hahn
Lisa Halpin
Marilyn Halvorsen
Mareeba Hameed
Dorothy Hancock
Eleanor Handler +
Neighbors of Eleanor Handler 

Maureen Hanlon
Cathleen Hanna
Sandra R. Hansen
Katharina Harasch
James and Kristin Harrington
Mary V. Harrington
Mary Ann Harrington
Mark and Joan Harris
JoAnne Hartford
Elizabeth Hartig
Emily L. Hartman
Patricia Hartmann
Earlynn Hattendorf
Vernon and Marge Hattrup
Alan Hauser
Susan Hawkins
Carla Hayes
Janet Y. Hayes
Margaret A. Hayes
Nadine Hayes
Patrick Hayes
Mary Ellen and John Healey
Margaret Heaphy
James and Elizabeth Hegarty
Marilee Hegarty
Michael Hegarty and Kristi Arellano
Donald E. and Marsha C. Heidkamp
Richard and Ann Heidkamp
Alice Heigel
Judi C Heikes
Patricia A. Heineman-Vernon
Elizabeth Heintz
Joan Heinz
Dorothy Heller
Ronald Hemersbach
Julianne Henington
Jane Hennessey
Father Doug Hennessy
Janice and William Hennessy
Marilyn Hennessy
Mary Ann and Fred Henning
Margaret and Daniel Henrick
Robert and Lorraine Henry
Thomas Hermanson
Leroy and Marilyn Herrick
Linda Herrmann
William and Ruth Hervoy
Jeanette and Carmen Hesselberg
Mary Jo Hetland
Rachel and John Heuman
Rose Higgs
Briana Hill
Clifford and Kathleen Hill
Richard and Patricia Hillenbrand

Carol and Glen Hines
William and Marietta Hipskind
Marie Hirschle
Mary Lynne and Douglas Hixson
Wayne and Katherine Hixson
Joseph Nghi Hoang and Cecilia 
     Mieng Vuong
James and Lois Hobart
Hugh and Margie Hoder
Hugh and Margaret Hodur
Lynn M. Hoffmann
John D. and Mary Ann Hofherr
Chris and Susan Hofstad
Frank J. and Nancy S. Hogan
Lindsey Hogan
Michael J. Hogan
Timothy L. Hogan
Thomas and Margaret  Hogarty
Dorothy Holland
Dorothy and Lawrence Holmes
Kristine Homan
Lynn Hopman
Jean Hoshal
Donna Marie Houha
John and Mary Jane Houlihan
John and Sylvia Hourihane
Donald and Judith Howe
Elizabeth Hoyle
Phil and Virginia Hoyt
Joseph and Mary Ellen Hrutka
Linda Huber
Rosanne Hugunin
Joseph and Fran Hulseman
Paul and Patrice Hulseman
Robert Hulseman
Thomas Hulseman and Esteban Diaz
Joan Hummel
Diane Huntington
Arthur and Florence Hurter
DeVerille A Huston
Matthew Hyser and Sonia Verges-Hyser
Richard and Sandra Ides
Salvatore and Catherine Ingraffia
Cliff and Liz Ireland
Barbara Isaacson
Paul F. Ivantic
Thomas and Terri Ivantic
William and Ruth Ivantic
Shirley Iverson
Frances Jackovich
Jennifer Jacobs
Susan Jacobson
Frank J. Jallits
Charles and Loretta James
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Kathleen Janessa
Jim and Barbara Jank
Judith Janowiak
Marilyn A. Jansen
Frank Jarc
Susan Jardien
Geri Jarzombek
Helen M. Jascoviak
Rowena Jatico and Fernando Vargas
Kenneth and Margaret Jelonek
Patricia Hoyland Jerney
Patricia Doriot Jersin
Mary Ann Jewell
Mary Patras Jewers
Bruce and Louise Jewett
Cynthia Johnson
Andrea Johnston
Chris and Angela Johnston
Judy Joy
Jean M. Juarez
James R. and Dorothea C. Jung
Robert Jung
Patricia Justice
Joseph and Mary Ellen Kadleck
Herman B. Kamlage
Kathryn Kane
Most Reverend Francis Kane
David and Robyn Kaplan
William and Mary Fran Karanikolas
Jordan Kardasz
Patricia Kardasz
Frank and Lisa Karkazis
Anne Karlovitz
Bernard Karpinski
Carole Kash
Carol Kasper
Rita Kattner
Maureen Kaucher
Mary G. Kaye
Tracy Kaye and John Talian
Denise Kearney
Dolores Keating
Paula Keating
Rosemary Keating
Donamarie Keefe
Edmund Keefe +
Jeffrey Kehl
Raymond and Susan Kehm
Regina and Lawrence Keller
Anita W. Kelly
Ellin Kelly
Michael and Joanne Kelly
Karen Kelly
Michael and Trudy Kelly

Nancy & Paul Kelly
Frank and Ricci Kelso
Judith Kempa
Eileen and Edward Kennedy
Judith Kennedy
Kathleen Kennedy
Mary Anne Kennedy
Mary Jane and James Kenny
Ruth Kesselring
Carol Keyes
Marian Khan
Rita Killean
Marcy Kim
Phyllis A. King
Donald Klein
Janet Kleopfer
Doris Kling
Gary Kling +
Richard and Stephanie Klingelsmith
Lawrence and Eileen Klonowski
Jean Kloos +
Bob Kloos
Mary Klug
Helen Knapp
Robert and Ann Kneesel
Carol Knoerzer
Judith Knorst
Marilyn Knox
Julia Kobliska
Maureen Koch
Virginia Koerber
Barbara Kohn
Eileen and Michael Kohne
Elektra Kontalonis
Betty Korabik
Charles Korcz and Wana Jettka Korcz
Kay Korzun
Mary and Casimir Kotowski
Ann Marie Kotre
Rose and Frank Kottak
Margaret and Joseph Kovach
Paula Kowalkowski
Kim M Kozak
Lois Kozeny
Maureen and Jay Kracik
Albert Krall
Bernard and Martha Krall
John and Nancy Krall
William and Marilyn Krall
Bernice Krasovec
James and Carla Krcmarik, III
Kathleen Krieger
Robert and Marian Kritzler
Diane Kroll

Darlene Kula
Gerry and Gunars Kulans
Richard and Nancy Kunnert
Marcia Kunstler
Linda Kunzer
Kay and John Kyle
Albert La Mere
Jacqueline Labahn
Kimberly LaDeur
Mona and Richard Ladner
Yolanda Laguna
Diane Lahman
Phillip and Margaret Lainson
Joan M. Lakebrink
Dennis and Mary LaLiberty
Peter and Virginia LaMana
Karen LaManna
Ann Lamas
Bonnie Lamondi
Rev. Karl Langsdorf
Abigail and John Lape
Mary Ottenheimer Laport
Dean Larsen
Blair S. Lawlor
Julie A. Lay
Kathleen Leahy
Bryan and Karen LeBlanc
Kathryn LeJeune
Patricia Lenihan-Barbee
Joseph and Joan Lentino
Michelin Lentino
Mary Lerps
Jacquelean LeSanche
John and Theresa Lesnak
Thomas and Sheila Letscher
Renee Lewis
Kimberly Lichtenberger
John Lillig
Dorothy Lind
James Lindsay and Pamela Grout
John and Clara Littau
Marianne Littau and Jean O’Keefe
Stephen and Rita Lloyd
Ruth G. Lochner
Virginia Lock
Edward and Judy Logue, Jr.
Stephen and Margaret Lombardo
Tucker and Julie Loosbrock
Danuta and Herbert G. Lopatka
Jane E. LoSasso
Cheryl and John Love
Colleen Lowery
Paula Luft
Jennifer Lugiai



Sister Victoria  taught elementary school all her 
life. Now, in her 90s, she still gets to go to school.  
Every week she has the opportunity to attend an 
enrichment class such as music, theater or art.

Thanks to your prayers, donations, and volunteer 
time, we are able not only to care for our elder 
Sisters basic needs, but can also provide them 
with programs like these that enrich their days. 
We are deeply grateful.

Your Gifts Support 
our Elder Sisters

				         Donors, Fiscal Year July 1, 2015-June 30, 2016

Erin Lugowski
Gina Zuercher-Lull and John Lull
Patricia Lund
Barbara S. Lynch
Mary Elizabeth Ward Lynch
Kathleen Ryan Lyons
Mary Kohn Lyons
Sheila and Cassius MacDiarmid
Mary E. MacDonald
John and Mary Madden
Mary Ellen Madden
Mary Jo Maddux
Mary Pat Mages
Margaret Mahoney
Art and Theresa Malinowski
Antoinette Maloney
James and Judith Maloney
Mike and Mary Maloney
David and Mary Malter
Virginia Malter
Maureen Matheis Mann
Sarah Ann Maraccini
Ann-Marie Maravilla
Richard and Mary Marcheschi
Katherine Marchese
Mary Marek
Linda Ferdinand Marker
Geraldine Marqui
Arlene Martin
Larry and Mary Jo Martin
Maureen Martin
Buck and Meredith Martin
Patricia Martin
Patty Martin and Chuck Burnham

Richard J. Martin
Carlos Martinez and Patricia Lechowicz
Joan and Leo Marubio
Sue Conway Matsunaga
Mary Matthei
Edward and Joan Matuga
Anne Matz
Gregory and Judith Matz
Paul G. Matz
Linda Antognoli Maucieri
Marynell and George Mayfield
Mary and Robert Mazza
Nkeiruka Mbah
Pauline McCaffrey
Colleen McCague
Margaret Walsh McCall
Richard George and Wilma McCallister
David and Dorothy McCarty
Kathleen McChesney
Dick and Pat McCloughan
Margaret and Steven McCormick
Mary Ann and Dennis McDermott
Lily May McDonagh
Elise Wolfgram McDonald
Kevin McDonald and Judy Chan
Judy Bryant McFarland
Theresa McGeary Hill
John and Clarice McGee
Peter J. McGovern and Catherine 
     Bigley McGovern
Lisa and Joseph McGowan
Patricia McGrady
Sheila Ellen McGuire
Evilin McHugh

Jane McHugh
John McHugh +
Alexander and Judith McIntosh
Marilyn Sieben McIntosh
Christine McIsaac
Marilyn McKeown
Sandra McLaughlin
Melissa McLaury
Denise and Daniel McLinden
Candy McMahon
A.J. and M.E. McNamara
Linda and Thomas McNeely
Roberta McQuade-Nigg
Barbara McQuillan
James and Eileen McQuillan
Katherine McSpadden
Patricia McSweeny
Peter and Josephine Meehan
Philip and Nancy Mella
Carla Melton
Donna Mendez
Patricia and G. Scott Mengel
Margaret Mercer
Margaret Ann Merry
Joseph and Geraldine Mesec
Louis and Ann Metzger
Mary Meyers
Patricia and Thomas Meyers
Pilar Meyers
Rev. James E. Michaletz, C.S.V.
Roberta Michaletz
Patricia Michalski
Gertrude Miholic
Matthew and Dorothy Miholic
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Evelyn Miks
James and Cecile Mikulski
William and Katherine Milleker
Ann Miller
Carlotta Miller
Kathleen Miller
James Miller and Patricia O’Rielly Miller
Suzanne Miller
Catherine Minnick
Ann Mirtich
Lauren Mitchell
Mary Ellen Mitterer
Robert Mogel and Marsha Reed
Barbara Mongoven-Bredehoeft
Charmaine Moore
Michael and Eileen Moorman
Catherine A. Moran
Cecilia Meyer Moran
Jamee Moroney
Sylvia Morris
Joan Morrison
Beverly Mortensen
Claudette Mostyn
Caroline Moyer
Ray Mroczenski
Leocretia Muganda, sTh
Joan and Bob Muir
Kris Mulcahy
Colleen Mullarkey
Dorothy Mulligan
Mary C. Mulligan
Marcelo and Maria Luna Munoz
Ellen Munro
Barbara and Bernard L. Murphy
Beth Murphy
Bonnie Murphy
Carolyn Louise Murphy
Dianne S. Murphy and Colleen Howard
Hugh and Patricia Murphy
Margaret Murphy
Paul Murphy +
Ann Murray
Kathleen and Bob Murray
Marilyn and Paul Murray
Nancy Murray, O.P.
James and Regina Murray
William S. Murray
Timothy J. and Janet F. Murtaugh
Ellyn Zunker Musser
Patricia and Michael Musto
Marie D. Mutz
Mike Mutz and Becky Golob
Kathlyn Myers
Lilian Nacevska

Bridget McGuire Nagai
Catherine J. Nagler
Loretta Namovic
Eleanor Nangle
Patricia Nangle
Marilyn Neidhardt
Brenda Nelson
William Nemanich
Ronald and Rita Nemchausky
Jill Newberger
David and Christine Newell
Robert and Linda Newton
Mimi Newton
Richard and Mary Jean Niemi
Barbara Nohr

Mary E. Nolan
Megan Nolan
Therese Nolan
Gwen Nordgren
Bonnie and Kenneth Nordstrom
Betty and Thomas Novak
John and Judy Nowak
Mary Nowesnick
Sue Nugent
Helen Wade O’Brien
Judith O’Connell
Mary O’Connell
John and Susan O’Connell, Jr.
Michael Cahill and Catherine
     O’Connell-Cahill
Francine O’Connor
Patrick and Barbara O’Connor
Linda Rosa Oddo
Charlotte O’Donnell
Joseph O’Donnell
Mary and Michael O’Donnell
Marilyn Oetringer
Mary Jo O’Gara
Jane and Richard O’Grady
Laureen Oken
John Oldershaw and Angela Schrimpl 

Oldershaw
Rev.  Robert H. Oldershaw
Richard and Elaine Olds
George and Mary Jo Olen
Cynthia Oliver
Ann Oliveri
Martha and David Olivier
George Olson
Kerry O’Neil
James O’Neill
Susan and J. Ward O’Neill
Caroline Ong, R.S.M.
Albina Opeka
Judith A. Ordonez
Ellen O’Reilly-Garcia
Jeri Lynn Oroni
Maureen Orrantia
Joseph and Betty O’Ryan
Kevin and Jean O’Ryan
Michael and Patsy O’Ryan
Joan O’Shea
Edward and Maryjo Osowski
Glen Ostdiek
Maricela Ostrand
Roxanne and John Owens
Brian and Wanda Pabich
Margaret Pajakowski
Rosemary Palicki
Jeannine Palmer
Martha Pardue
John and Margaret Parke
Patricia Patras
Carol F. Patzin
Mary Paul
Sigrid Nelson Pauli
Andrea Pauls Backman
Joanne Paulson
Therese Dunne Pawlowski
John and Juliane Pearson
Michael and Mary Penich
Barbara Clesen Pepoon
Mary Elizabeth Perez
Robert and Barbara Perkaus
Charles and Ursula Perko
Robert and Linda Perrie
Harold Perry
Kurt and Anna Marie Perse
Kathleen and James Peterson
Patricia A. Peterson
John and Mardo Petrovich
Mary C. Pettinger
Jennifer Pickering
Roberta Pierick and Craig Bieganowski
John J. and Sandra S. Pikarski

“I thank my God 
every time 

I remember you.”
-Phillipians 1:3
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Elizabeth Pirman
Margaret Pirman
Leila Polintan +
Ninveh Pomeratz
Brigid Pope
Sara Pope-Davis and Donald Davis
Joann B. Poplar
Anne and Frederick Porter
Richard and Arlene Porter
Jarett Powers
Geraldine C. Pretzel
Nancy L. Pritekel
Judith Promen
Robert Pruchnik
Patricia Prusa
Richard and Joan Pucin
Thomas Purcell
Cecilia Hoang and Long Quach
Vicki Quade
Barbara Quaintance and David Peterson
Clarissa Quinlan
Margaret Quinn
Marianne Quinn & Joel Goldberger
John and Mary Ellen Quinn
Maureen and Robert Quinn
Marian Radacy
Judith McNamara Radler
Katherine Radler
Virginia Radler
Dennis Randall
Rosie Lee Randle
Michael and Michelle Rastatter
Katie and Kurt Rathslag
Daniel J. Raven and Wencke Braathen
Sylvia Rdzak
Dr. John and Sandra Rea
Mary Ann and James Rechtien
Patricia Reding
Kathy Statz Rees

Doris B. Reeves
Alice Refvik
Catherine Rehberger
Nancy Reiffel
Allison Reiley
Margaret Reilly
Thomas and Susan Reilly
Mary Kay Farrell Reis
Ann Reisel
Virginia Reisner
Mildred and John Reiter
Judith and Steven V. Remington
Alicia and Myron Resnick
Mary Louise Reuscher
Michael and Therese Reynolds
Kathleen and Jerry Rhea
Joseph L. Rhodes
Judith Rice
Mary Richardson
Jim Richter
Charles and Elaine Richtfort
Rosalie Riegle
Catherine and Harry Riley
Madeline Ringley
Kathleen and William Riordan
Carl and Kathryn Rittmeyer
Harold and Carol Robinson
Katherine Robinson
Shirley S. Rocco
Catherine Roche
Marilyn and Thomas Roche
Elizabeth A. Rochford
Madonna Rodgers McCutcheon
Maria M. Rodrigo
Dennis and Kathy Roe
Allan and Victoria Rodrigues
Sue and Mark Roeser
Virginia Kenny Roesler
Barbara Rogers

Wanda Romanas
Daniel and Heidi Rooney
Patrick and Joanne Rooney
William and Audrey Rooney
Dorothy Rosch
Annette Jagor Rosenquist
Richard and Connie Rosler
Dick and Connie Rosler 
Evelyn Ross
Bruno and Marie Roti
Barbara and George Rourke
Helga Ruby
Nancy Grimes Rudge
Richard and Marybeth Runnion
Paul Rupke and Debra A. Kleban
Greta Rusk
Ann Russell
Donna Russell
Carol Russotto
Jean Ryan
Margery Rauwolf Ryan
Mary Catherine Ryan
Mary Ryder-Marsden
Sharon Rynne
Mrs. Barbara Hellman Saavedra
Florence Sabia
Marie Sabia +
Bill and Ola Sacco
Patricia Sacco
Patricia Malloy Sagan
John and Janet Salihar
Eileen and Alan Samuelson
Ellen Samuelson
Mary McCann Sanchez
Clare J. Sanchez
Carol Santarelli
Janet Sarsha
Frank and Gerianne Savage
Margaret Savage

Revenues and G
ains 

E
xpenses and Losses 
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Anonymous
Isabelle Atz
Mary Bauer

John and Margaret Beck
Bertha E. Bishop

John M. Brost Winifred Brost
Catherine T. Cashman
Frances Cashman

Rev. Edward N. Coffey
Rev. Thomas P. Conley
Pat and Patty Crowley

Catherine Cuny
Marguerite Cuny
William M. Dejak

Joseph and Pearl Drowinski
Frank A. Fatur
Loretta Garrett
Robert Garrett
Ellen E. Gleeson
Grace Hajicek

Andrea Hammann
Patricia Hanson
Margaret Helser
Mary Jane Heyl
Elsie Hulse

Patricia L. Ignacio
Herbert Jiranek
Mary V. Kastelic

Anna Knox

Rose R. Krcmarik
Dorothy M. Lescher
Angela H. Loritz

Msgr. Frances Maniola
Margaret Mann
Hattie Martin

Gertrude E. McArdle
Albin Miks

Helen Moore
Hermine Neubauer
Robert J. Novak
Irene Nowak

Mary Grom Petrovic
Dorothy Piotrowicz

Lorraine V. Provenzano
Rev. Albert Puhl
Patricia Redmond
J. Phillip Reichmann

Margaret Mary Reinert
John Rohar
Peter Rohar

Mary Alyce Sasso
Lillian L. Smith

Jeanne Spanknebell
Florence Gunnarson Spraker

Anne Clare Wrenn
Barbara Wunsch
Joseph Zorc

More than a legal document, your will is a testament to your life’s work, 
your values, and your beliefs. The Benedictine Sisters of Chicago would 

be honored to be remembered as part of your legacy. 
Contact Joanne Spata at 773.764.2413 x233 to learn more.

John Sawyer
Johnette Sawyer, OSB
Robert and Julie Sawyer
Carol Rozek Scanlan
John and Phyllis Schabow
Carol Schaffnit
Susan Schauwecker
Annette Scheetz
John and Nancy Scheid
Claire Schermerhorn
John Schermerhorn
Margaret A. Schermerhorn
Michael Schermerhorn
Richard and Patricia Schermerhorn
Robert F. Schermerhorn, Sr. +
Mary Schill
Mathias Schill
Mary Schiltz
Meghan Schmidt
Robert and Nicole Schoen
Joan Schommer
Sharon Schorsch
Edward and Amy Schreiner
Angela Schroeder
Therese Byrne Schueneman
Ellen Minogue Schuller
Amanda Schultz
Edward and Aline Schultz
Sheila Hogan Schultz
Jacqueline Schulz
Leona Kenders Schulze
Peggy Schumacher
Terry Schuman
John and Jeanne Schutz
Joan and Michael Schwarzbeck
Kathleen V. Schwegel
Carol and Stuart Schweidel
Jennifer and Terry Schweizer
Robert J. Schwendau
Aileen Bergen Scommegna
Carol and Richard Scott
John and Patricia Sebahar
Lucille H. Sebahar +
Pauline Sedlarz
Eino and Betty Seppala
Elizabeth Servatius
Jerry and Peggy Serwa
Matthew F. Setnicar
Kathleen E. Severyns
Marilyn Sewall
Carol Sexton
Barry Shapiro
Tom and Katy Sharp
Patricia and Peter Shaulis
Susan Shaw

Kathleen Gietl
Mary Jane Heyl 
Joan Langhenry

Edwin & Janis McNamara
Jane Sharp

Benedictine 
Legacy Society

The following benefactors remembered the Benedictine Sisters 
in their wills or trusts for which bequests or gifts were made 

during the 2015-2016 fiscal year.

These generous friends join fellow Legacy Society members 
who remain in the Sisters’ thoughts and prayers: 



				         Donors, Fiscal Year July 1, 2015-June 30, 2016
Mary Ann Sheehan
Tim Sheehan
Leo and Olive Sheridan
Robert and Katherine Sherman
Mary Beth Schulien
Helen E. Sieben
Lois Ann MacDonald Simms
Jacqueline L. Simon
R. Mathew and Mary Simon
Nancy Sheila Simonian
Wendy Sin
Marc and Joan Sindler
Bernard and Patricia Sir
Edward and Alice Skerjanec
Amy and Stephen Skoronski
Robert and Elaine Skudnig
Helen M. Slattery
Catherine Barry Sloan
Barbara Smith
Faith McMahon Smith
Jane M. Smith
Larry D. and Marianne Smith
Marilyn A Smith
Patricia Smith
Sara M. Smith
Thomas and Gladys Smith
Colleen M. Smyrniotis
Rev. Michael Solazzo
Mary Sotir
Mary Sowa
Conrad and Connie Sparkowski
Joanne Spata
Geraldine A. Spatz
Mary Margaret Scanlan Specht
Patricia Glunz Spencer
Ann and Brian Spittle
Naomi Stanhaus
Barbara Stankiewicz
Bernadette Stankiewicz
Andrew and Barbara Stano
Martin and Jeanne Stanton
Mary Lucy Stearns
Joseph and Loretta Stec
Gregory and Elvira Steele
Florence Steele
Ted and Amy Steger
Catherine Steib
Kelly Steinhauer
Debra Stelk
Ronald and Julie Stepp
Marietta Nolan Stevens
Therese and Lawrence Stickler
Valerie Stockmar
Angela Stramaglia and Wes Burghardt
Marilyn and Albert Stratz

Sally Stricca
Kay and John Strobel
Stephen and Angelle Stuart
Maurice Wieland Sullivan
Suzanne M. Sullivan
Michael Surdyk
Andrew and Amy Sutherland
Sheilya Hackett-Swan
Kathleen Swedberg
Jean Mann Sweeney
Diane Syms
Kristie Szmajda
Rita Nemeth Szopinski
Stanley and Teresa Szott
Peter and Eugenia Taddeo
Cassandra Tasch Tamburrino
Sarah Tardiff
Eleanor J. Taylor
Harold and Audrey Tellefsen
Katherine M. Temple
Terese Terry
Rita McKay Testin
Florence Theisen
Joan Thiry
Melissa Thompson
Michele Thompson
Richard and Carol Thompson
Nancy Tomz
Denise Torrey
Ann Trandai
Catherine T. Trapp
William and Judith Trapp
Kathleen Farrell Travers
Patricia Sherwood Trio
Iris Tripicchio
Patrick and Monique Trippel
Mary Joan Kilgen Truesdell
Milton and Margaret Trujillo
Mary Needham Turek
Shirley Tuttle
John and Teresa Tyndall
Helen J. Ueberbacher
Elizabeth Kearns Ulanski
Maria Ule
Tim and Elizabeth Uligian
Rudolph and Theresa Unger
John and Loretta Urh
Loretta Urukalo
Allison A. Vail and David F. Triska
Ellen Jo Van Buskirk
Deborah Van De Putte
Nancy Van Der Bosch
Cathleen and Rene Van Someren
Donna J. Van Swol
Louann Van Zelst

Mariette and James Vandendorpe
Linda and Downey Varey
Steven Vatch, Jr.
Mary Jo Victor
Frances Vislosky
Mary Ann Vitale
John and Joan Vito
Eugene and Katharin Vix
Diane and Terrence Voelker
Monica Volini
Marietta Von Gaden
Daniel and Tina Vonderheide
Christine Wade
Jeffrey and Nancy Wagner
Virginia and Gerald Waldron
Barbara Wall-Magee
Cathleen and Chris Wallyn
Joanne Walsh
Marie Walsh
Mary Walsh
Molly Walsh
Suzanne Walsh
Thomas J. Walsh
Vincent and Gloria Walsh-Rock
Jennifer K. Walter
Sharon P. Wang
Kathleen and Richard Waple
Ellen Ward
Juliet Ward
Kathleen and James Ward
Mary Alice Rearden Ward
Mary Warner
Annie Warsh
Deb Watassek
Alice and Richard Watkins
Thomas and Ruth Ann Watkins
Mary A. Watson
Carol Weber
Thomas and Joan Weber
Shirley Krieter Weber
Elizabeth Weidenbach
Nancy Weisling
Elaine Weiss
James and Jean Welter
Richard and Jill Wendorf
Jean M. Wenger
Jeremy and Aileen Westrick
Marian Wetterling
Sister Winifred Whelan, OSF
Brent and  Andrea White
Arthur and Rosemary Whiteside
Vanessa Whitsett
Virginia Wilkinson
Iva Williams
Mary Jean and Larry Wilson
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In Kind Donations from 
Organizations 

Candlelite Restaurant
Capt’n Nemo’s
Chalet Nursery
Chicago Botanic Garden
Chicago White Sox
Chuck Wagon Gyros
Clark-Devon Hardware Company, Inc.
Lou Manfredini’s Edgebrook 
     Ace Hardware
Good’s Fine Picture Framing
Great Harvest Bread Co.
Haute Nail Spa
Innovative Indulgences
J. F. Morrow & Sons, Inc.
John G. Shedd Aquarium
L. Marshall Roofing and Sheet Metal
Lady Gregory’s Irish Pub
Lettuce Entertain You
Lynfred Winery
Maggiano’s Ristorante
Mullen’s Bar and Grill
Murphy’s Rooftop
John Durso Nixon Peabody LLP
Northlight Theatre
Nuns 4 Fun
O’Callaghan’s
Mary Birren
Raft Masters
Royal Gorge Bridge & Park
Royal Gorge Route Railroad
Salon Fusion
Scandia Catering & Delicatessen Corp.
Schaefer’s Wine and Spirits
Swedish American Museum
Swedish Bakery
The Fish Keg
The Lad & Lassie Shop
The Spice House
The Winery at Holy Cross Abbey
Thompson and Kuenster 
     Funeral Home
Unan Imports
Uncommon Ground
Women and Children First

In Kind Donations from 
Individuals

Seth Alexander
Dorothy Andries
Gerri Barosso
Michael J. Blahut
Barbara Boland
Joanne Bookstein
Judith Berger Byers
Dominic and Margaret Caminiti
Jeffrey and Kathryn Caudill
Susana Cordova
Michael E. Coughlin
Terence and Carol Coughlin
Marie Crean
Wilfredo and Millie Dacuycuy
Nancy De Napoli
Donna Dehnert
Francis and Norma Dietrich
Jerome and Joan Duffy
Joseph Dunne and Patricia Urbanus
Georgianne B. Ellis
Karr/Sorrells Family
Jennifer Fernandes
Richard Fields
Katherine Gehrke
Michele Gordon
Patricia A. Heineman-Vernon
Briana Hill
Robert Hulseman
Tony and Vita Iskandar
Bob Jung
David and Robyn Kaplan
Laura Kaucher
Penny Kerndt
Paula Kowalkowski
Dan and Margaret A. Leetch
Stephen and Margaret Lombardo
Maureen Martin
Joan and Leo Marubio
Richard George and Wilma McCallister
Katherine McSpadden
James and Elaine Merkel
Roberta Michaletz
Colleen Mullarkey
Marilyn and Paul Murray
Kathlyn Myers
Rosie Newton
Thomas Novak and Deirdre 
     Toeller-Novak
Linda Olbeira
Rev.  Robert H. Oldershaw

Mary Jo and Douglas Wilson
Regina Wilson & Jeffrey Nixa
Mary Jo Wiltgen
Jennifer Winberry
Amelia Winchester
Don C. Winslow
Ellen and William Wirth
Dianne Wisniewski
Lillian Wittner
Robert and Elsie Wodishek
Martin Wojcik
Marie Borelli Woodruff
John L. Wren
Catherine G. Wrenn
Michael P. Wrenn
Michael Joseph Wrenn
Peter and Joan Wrenn
Beth Wright and Julie Kaufman
Peter and Valerie Wroblewski
Rev. Michael A. Wulsch
Dawn McKee Wyman
Elizabeth Wyman
Kathleen Wyszkowski
Jon Michael and Colleen Yarusso
Laureen M. Youtsey
Ronald Yoxey
Don and Marge Zakrasick
Fred and Marie Zalaznik
Benita L. Zarling
David Zasada
Chester and Alice Zdunek
Teresita Maso Zdunek
Marianne Zelewsky
Agnes Zielinski and Mary Richardson
Kate Zilla
Barbara Zonsius
Edward and Elizabeth Zonsius
Carla Zuchowski
David and Claudia Zuercher
Joseph C. and Julie Zuercher

A Special Thank You

We offer special thanks to the 
Bernard Heerey Family 
Foundation that helps support 
some of our sisters who need 
extra care in St. Joseph Court. 
This Foundation’s generosity has 
made a great difference in their 
lives.
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Thank you for 
partnering with us 
in our mission to 
promote Benedictine 
spirituality and action
in our church and world. 

Albina Opeka
Margaret Pajakowski
Roberta and Craig Bieganowski
Vicki Quade
Barbara Quaintance and 
     David Peterson
Renate Reichs
Rosalie Riegle
Kathleen and William Riordan
Patricia Rudolph
Bill and Ola Sacco
Thomas and Mary Jo Sheridan
Mary A. Sherrill
Mary Beth Schulien
Dean N. and Jeanine M. Silas
Matt Spiro
Joan Thiry
Rev. Jane Tomaine
Romeo and Lourdes Tran

Uncle Pete’s Ministries 
Donors

Anomymous
Diane Beninati
The Branch Community Church
Colleen and Chris Brewer
Barbara and Carl Bronder
Linda and Kevin Buggy
Callero & Callero, LLP
Alfred and Emilie Casacchia
Jeffrey and Kathryn Caudill

Jerome and Joan Duffy
Judy Early
Lynne and Richard Farmer
Joseph E. and Victoria M. Faulisi
John and Maureen Forsythe
Eleanor Handler
Neighbors of Eleanor Handler
Salvatore and Catherine Ingraffia
Janet Kleopfer
Lois Kozeny
Lifeway Foods, Inc.
Danuta and Herbert G. Lopatka
Richard and Mary Marcheschi
Carolyn Louise Murphy
Loretta Namovic
Michael Cahill and Catherine 
     O’Connell-Cahill
George and Mary Jo Olen
Margaret Pajakowski
Paluch Family Foundation
Patricia A. Peterson
Evelyn Ross
Bernard and Patricia Sir
Amy and Stephen Skoronski
Conrad and Connie Sparkowski
Joanne Spata
St. Tarcissus Church
Barbara Stankiewicz
Martin and Jeanne Stanton
Ted Steger and Amy Steger
John and TeresaTyndall
Daniel and Tina Vonderheide
Barbara Zonsius

A “+” sign Indicates that the donor passed away this year. Every effort has been made to accurately acknowledge our donors’ gifts for the period of July 1, 2015 to June 
30, 2016. We apologize for any errors and encourage you to call any inaccuracies or omissions to our attention. Thank you!

Other Ways to 
Partner with us in Mission

Pray for the Benedictine Community
Please keep the sisters, oblates, 
alumnae, and friends in your prayers. 
Your prayer support helps sustain us!

Become a Monthly Sustainer
We are grateful for the generosity of 
those who set up monthly donations 
that allow us to rely on a dependable 
resource. If you are interested in learn-
ing more about making monthly or 
quarterly donations to the Sisters auto-
matically from your checking account or 
credit card, we are happy to assist you in 
setting up this form of gift.  

Bequests in Wills or Gifts in Trust
Your planned gifts ensure that your 
legacy of caring will continue.  If you 
would like to learn more about remem-
bering the Sisters in your will or trust, 
please contact us or have your estate 
attorney do so.

Questions?  
Contact Joanne Spata, Director of 
Development, at 773.764.2413 x233.
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